
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Jerri Kemble, assistant superintendent, leading, learning & technology, ext. 2755 
 Kirsten Wondra, assistant director, learning & technology, ext. 2622 
 
Re: School Improvement Services Support Plan FY 2017-2018 (Greenbush) 
 
Date: August 10, 2017 

 
 
Background: 
Lawrence Public Schools have been accessing professional learning opportunities 
offered by Southeast Kansas Education Service (also known as Greenbush) for several 
years.  In order to attend these professional development days, the District paid an 
increased price because we were non-members.  A proposal was made to the District 
for an annual price of $25,500.00 that would provide their standard services package of 
professional development sessions offered by Greenbush, with the full ability to 
customize the professional learning plan at any time to accommodate the needs of our 
district.  
 
Total Cost:    
      Total  $25,500.00 
 
Recommendation: 
The administration recommends that the Board of Education approve the fiscal year fee 
for the school improvement services support plan (professional learning) proposed by 
Southeast Kansas Education Service Center (Greenbush).  This purchase will be paid 
from Teaching & Learning Professional Development funds (2022130000).  
 
Motion:   
“I move the Board of Education approve the agreement with Greenbush for the 2017-
2018 school year at a cost not to exceed $25,500.00”.   

 


